
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB4091 

 Version:  PCS2 

 Request Number:  10220 

 Author: Rep. Caldwell, Trey 

 Date: 2/26/2024 

 Impact:  $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The second proposed committee substitute to HB 4091 authorizes the Office of the State Fire 

Marshal to arbitrate disagreements over fire protection service areas and to determine fire 

protection service area boundary lines. The Office of the State Fire Marshal must consider 

response time, financial burden, and service capabilities when making a determination.   

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The State Fire Marshall does not believe this measure will create a fiscal impact for the agency. 

Additionally, the State Fire Marshall is a non-appropriated agency. Therefore, there is no fiscal 

impact to the State.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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